
Our Parish Communities 

September 12, 2021 

Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church 
of Rush Lake 

46404 County Highway 14 
Perham, MN 56573 

Phone: 218-346-7729 
Email: stlawrence@arvig.net 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church  
of Dent  

36963 State Highway 108 
Dent, MN 56528 

Phone: 218-758-2700 
Email: sacredheart@arvig.net 

Sacred Heart Church in Dent                   St. Lawrence Church in Rush Lake 
Pastor:  Fr. George Michael, VC. 218-758-2888  

                                Fr. George e-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com  
         Parochial Vicar: Fr. Tom Skaja 320-333-5307 
         Fr. Tom e-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net      
         Deacon: Deacon Mark Stenger 
 
Secretary :    Sandi Kollar   Secretary:   Jeannie Guck  
            Sandi Kollar  
Pastoral Council President:  Kenny Moenkedick  Pastoral Council President: Mark Murdock   
Religious Coordinator:  Joe & Diane Sazama  Religious Coordinator: Sandi Carrlson 
Trustees:    Brenda Aschnewitz  Trustees:   Jack Werner   
                     Jan Januszewski      Andy Klinnert  
Music Director:   Diana Porath   Christian Mothers/Women: Lisa Werner   
Christian Mothers/Women:  Cindy Kratzke   Parish Life:   Lisa Werner      
Seeds to Grow:   Rita  York   Music Director:   Russ Kadow 
Cemetery Coordinators:  Tim Stoll (Dent)  Cemetery Coordinators:  Rick Guck & Loren Guck
    John Kratzke (Dent)  Liturgy:   Patty Doll 
    Mark Riestenberg (St. Joseph)      
 
OFFICE HOURS (SACRED HEART): Mondays, Thursdays & Fridays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 
 
OFFICE HOURS (ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesdays & Wednesdays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 
 
SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Pastor, (218) 758-2888 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months before the          

anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses. 

PARISH WEBSITE:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com


September 12th, 2021, Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS 

Sunday, September 12th 10:30AM †Holly Bergeron 
EM:  
Lector: Sue Von Ruden 
Ushers: Gene & Collette Jahnke, Matt & Lisa Muer 
Servers: Alex & Isaac Adams 
Gifts: Ron & Linda Bjelland 

Sunday, September 12th  4:00PM Karen Omberg-healing 
EM:  
Lector: Caleb Carrlson 
Ushers: Stephanie & Tony Von Ruden, Jerry Huebsch 
Servers: Caleb Carrlson  
Gifts: Jesse & Rita Erickson 

Wednesday, September 15th 8:30AM †Beverly  

Schwartzfisher 

Friday, September 17th 8:30AM  †Rita Yaggie 

Sunday, September 19th 10:30AM †Kathy Lachowitzer 
EM:  
Lector: Mallory Stoderl 
Ushers: Mark & Pat Murdock, Joe & Albert Werner 
Servers: Grace & Jack Stoderl 
Gifts: Gary & Kathy Salo 

Sunday, September 19th  4:00PM †Patrick Doll 
EM:  
Lector: Jerry Huebsch 
Ushers: Jed & Kathryn Evensen 
Servers:  
Gifts: Jed & Kathryn Evensen 

FINANCIAL BLESSING (ST. LAWRENCE) 

Adult…………….………........................$1905.00 

Youth…………………………………...….112.00 

Loose…………………......….....................1565.00 

Online………………………………….…...445.00 

Hall Rent………………………...………....100.00 

Total …………..….……………..............$4127.00 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence church with your 

stewardship throughout the year.    

St. Lawrence Mass Schedule: Sacred Heart Mass Schedule: 

Saturday, September 11th 4:00PM †John Tschida 
EM: Kim Stenger 
Lector: Jane Hoaas 
Ushers: Ken & Kim Stenger 
Servers: Megan, Grace, & Benjamin Hoppe 
Gifts:  Ken & Kim Stenger 

Sunday, September 12th 8:30AM †Xavier Villarreal 
EM: Brenda Aschnewitz 

Lector: Steve Richter 
Ushers: Jim & Bonita Haider 
Servers: Brandon & Natalie Larson 
Gifts:  Jim & Bonita Haider 
 
Tuesday, September 14th 7:00PM †Josh Hanson 

Thursday, September 16th 8:30AM  †Todd Boedigheimer 

Saturday, September 18th 4:00PM †Lorraine Engel 
EM: Joan Stenger 
Lector: Tom Musgrave 
Ushers: Brad Helmeke, Dan Nodsle 

Servers: Megan, Grace, & Benjamin Hoppe 
Gifts:  Brad & Pat Helmeke 

Sunday, September 19th 8:30AM †Ed Langlie/For the 
People 
EM: John Lotzer 
Lector: Robert Wagenman 
Ushers: Jim & Sue Langlie 

Servers: Calvin Berry 
Gifts: Jim & Sue Langlie 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday Noon 

FINANCIAL BLESSING (SACRED HEART) 

Adult…………….……….........................$2003.00 

Youth………………………………….……..58.00 

Loose……………………....…....................1634.51 

Online………..……………….....……..........350.00 

Total …………..……...……………….... $4045.51 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart church with 

your stewardship throughout the year.  

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for September 

An Environmentally Sustainable Lifestyle: We 
pray that we all will make courageous choices 
for a simple and environmentally sustainable 
lifestyle, rejoicing in our young people who are 
resolutely committed to this. 

Readings for The Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Isaiah 50:4-9; Psalm 116:1-9;  

James 2:14-18; Mark 8:27-35 



Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758  2700   

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Prayer Corner 
Please pray for those who are ill, and all of our parishioners and 
visitors in need of prayer, that they may have an abundance of  
comfort in God’s healing, especially:  

 Diana Billie            Elaine Pietsch       Karen Omberg    
Duane Anderson        Pat Sterner           Gary Honer                                             
Helen Manger      Richard Dykhoff      Adam Stewart 

Always remember in prayer our blessed leaders in faith,           
especially: Pope Francis, Bishop Donald Kettler, Fr. Tom Skaja, 
Dcn Randy Altstadt, Dcn Richard Quistorff, Dcn Mark Stenger 
and Fr. George 

Stewardship as a Way of Life: 
 “Whoever wishes to come after me must deny     

himself, take up his cross, and follow me.”  
 — Mark 8:34 

Living a stewardship lifestyle means not only  being 
responsible for my own life but for the lives of others 

as well. We realize that our gifts are not intended for ourselves; 
rather, they are meant to be shared with others. “Taking up my 
cross” means doing things when someone else needs me and not 
when it’s convenient for me. 

SEEDS TO GROW: Thank you for the 
bountiful participation in the fundraiser.  We 
appreciate those who gave baked goods, 
wine, garden produce, time, and money.  We 
received over $1,000. May the Lord heal the 
sick and injured, the poor in spirit through 

such kind generosity and the work of your hands!   

 

 
 
Are you looking for a very rewarding and fun experience 
helping our youth grow in their faith?  We are looking for a 
couple of volunteer teachers and subs willing to teach Faith 
Formation on Wednesday nights. We will have a teacher's 
meeting on Wednesday September 15th at 7pm to discuss and 
plan the year. All students that were attending class last year 
will automatically be enrolled this year.  If you are new and 
would like to attend, please contact Diane Sazama to register 
your children. 
For all Faith Formation questions or to volunteer contact  
Diane Sazama @ 218-849-7520 after 5pm or text anytime, or 
email woolyacres@arvig.net.                          Thanks Diane 

Next week our special collection will 
support the Catholic Campaign for 
Human Development. More than 38 
million people in the United States 
live in poverty. This collection       
supports programs that empower   
people to identify and address the   
obstacles they face as they work to 
bring permanent and positive change 
to their communities. Learn more 
about the Catholic Campaign for Hu-
man Development at www.usccb.org/
cchd. 

The Parish of Sacred Heart 
extends congratulations to 

Abel Isidore Moenkedick 

Son of Philip & Tara Moenkedick 
who  was brought into the Lord’s  

                   marvelous light, by the waters of baptism  
                  and the Holy Spirit  

                    on Tuesday, September 7th. 

Sacred Heart Christian Mothers  
Coffee & Rolls 

Sunday, September 12th  
(after 8:30AM Mass) 

The parish of Sacred Heart  
wishes to  extend deepest sympathy to  
Deacon Mark & Ken Stenger, sons of 

and all family and friends of  
 Marilyn Stenger 

                 who passed away recently 
                 May Marilyn know eternal peace and joy  
                  in heaven and may God grant comfort  

                       to her family and friends.  
The funeral Mass for Marilyn is on Monday, September 13th at 
10:30AM at Sacred Heart Catholic Church. Visitation will be 
Sunday, September 12th from 4:00PM-8:00PM at Sacred Heart 
Catholic Church with Rosary and  Parish prayers at 7:15PM. 

The parish of Sacred Heart  
wishes to  extend deepest sympathy to  

Mike & Ginny Nundahl, brother & sister-in-law of 
 Jerold “Jerry” Nundahl 

 who passed away recently 
  May Jerry know eternal peace and joy  

                  in heaven and may God grant comfort  
                       to his family and friends.  

The next Retrouvaille program starts Sept 17, 2021 @ 

Country Inn & Suites in St. Cloud, MN.  Call   320-255-

5314 or check the website 

 www.helpourmarriage.org for more information.     

Preregistration is required. Space is limited. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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Wedding Banns III 
Dallas Doll 

& 
Addabelle Reineke 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218)346-7729  Fax: (218)346-5946 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Congratulations to the calendar raffle winner 
this week-September 10th-Cindy Hemmelgarn-
$100. 
 
SAVE THE DATE:  Gala of Light, Lighting 
Our Future-October 2nd, 2021 

 
St. Henry’s Area School is seeking a long-term substitute 
teacher for 6th grade beginning late October through December.  
If you are interested in this position, please give Jason a call at 
218-346-6190. 
 
We are currently looking for substitute teachers to work with 
our students on an as needed basis.  If you are interested, please 
reach out to Jason at 218-346-6190.  You do not need to have a 
teaching license to be a substitute teacher. 
 
New School Capital Campaign Update:  
Complete Project $8,100,000.00 
Pledged   $7,373,208.00 
Needed   $726,792.00 
Received  $5,343,490.00 
Pledges Received 09-05 $6,971.00 

Wedding Banns I 
William Madison 

& 
Amanda Aschnewitz 

Holy Cross Fall Bazaar  
Sunday, September 12th  
Polka Mass - 10:30 am  

Music provided by Cathy Erickson Band 
Lunch - 11:30 am (free will donation)  

Grilled chicken, ham sandwiches, baked 
beans, salad and bars 

Live music, bingo, silent auction (ends at 2:30 pm),  
games and bake walk, raffle (drawing at 3:00 pm) 

To order take-out, call 218-385-2201 and leave a message  
or text 218-639-8647. 

 
 
 

September 19th is the beginning of Faith Formation classes. 
There will be an informational meeting at 9:30AM in the 
church hall for parents and students. Teachers, please meet at 
9:00AM. 

Blessing of Backpacks 
Each student who would like their backpack 
blessed should bring it on September 19th. They 
will receive at tag which will be placed by the 
altar and blessed by Father following the 
10:30AM Mass. 

The National Catholic Youth Choir, a summer camp at 
Saint John’s Abbey and University, is seeking applicants for 
the position of Program and Marketing Director. The  
position is 10-15 hours / week most of the year, with up to 
30 hours / week leading up to the camp, and weeks off in 
July and August. More information here: 
https://www.schooljobs.com/careers/csbsju/jobs/3218190/
program-and-marketing-director 

Please join us for a homeschool blessing & potluck Sunday 

Sept. 19th at 1 pm. Fr. LeRoy Schik will be giving the blessing. 

29444 Riverview Road, Fergus Falls. For directions call Kelly 

218-731-0990 Questions call Sarah 218-495-2160 

St Cloud DCCW Fall Conference is on Sept. 18. It will be a 
morning only event this year. It is the annual meeting to vote 
for & swear in new officers and commission chairs. The theme 
is "The Year of St. Joseph". Sr. Elise Saggau, a Franciscan  
Sister of Little Falls is the keynote speaker. Refreshments will 
be served during registration. A Mass with Bishop Kettler and 
drawing for door prizes will take place at the close of the  
meeting. Registration is $20. Registration forms and fees 
should be sent to Lora Knafla (320-393-2701), 11719 16th Ave. 
NW, Rice, MN. 56367 

Get Your World Mission Rosaries! World Mission Rosary Day is October 1st! If you would like rosaries for your 
school, class, or church, or more info about World Mission Rosaries, please email missionofficeeduca-
tor@cloudnet.com or find the request forms on our website: www.stcloudmissionoffice.com 

Holy Family Council of Catholic United 
Financial will be holding a meeting on 
Monday, Sept. 13 at 7PM.  The meeting 
will be online. If you would like an   
invite to the meeting, please contact  

Jason at sthenryschool@arvig.net for the meeting invitation 
information. 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal: Have you read The   
Central Minnesota Catholic magazine? Do you    
follow the Diocese of St. Cloud on Facebook, 
YouTube, Twitter or Instagram? Have you  
visited the diocesan websites for resources? All 
of these communication tools that inform us of 
the latest Catholic news are supported by the 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal. Keep the news coming by        
contributing at www.stcdio.org/annualappeal. 
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